

Headteacher: Mrs J Griffiths M.Sc, B.Sc, SLE, NPQH, FCCT

## Calder Road, Rawtenstall, Rossendale, Lancashire BB4 8HW

Telephone: 01706 223171

e-mail: reception@aldergrange.lancs.sch.uk

Website: www.aldergrange.com

## Dear Parents and Carers,

Hoping you are enjoying the break, and your children are looking forward to returning next week! Just thought I'd send a reminder for the start of school arrangements next week - and the time slots for in-school Covid19 testing. Please remember that pupils should follow their normal timetable and complete on-line lessons, EXCEPT during the 90minutes allocated for year group testing.

## On Tuesday 4th January:

Year 7s should come for testing between 0900-1030 Year 8s should come for testing between 1100-1230 Year 11s should come for testing between 1300-1430 After testing all pupils will return home and return to their on-line lessons

Pupils in Years 9, 10, 12, and 13 will complete on-line lessons throughout Tuesday 4th January

## Wednesday 5th January

Pupils in Years 7,8, and 11 return to school as normal.

Pupils in Years 9,10,12,13 will come for Covid 19 testing at their alloted time below

Year 9: 0900-1030 Year 10: 1100-1230 Year12/13: 1300-1430

After testing pupils will return home and return to on-line lessons

Y9, 10, 12, 13 will return to school as normal on Thursday 6th January

In the event of a pupil testing positive a member of Student Services will contact home to advise of next steps.

Please note that on Tuesday 4th Janaury, all the office and student services team will be involved in the Covid19 testing - therefore the office and reception will not be manned. Should you need to contact us on the Tuesday or Wednesday, please email reception@aldergrange.com and we will ensure emails are checked and responded to at regular intervals. The phones however will not be in operation.

Enjoy the rest of the break.

Mrs J Lee, School Business Manager